
STATEMENT BY UFT PRESIDENT MICHAEL MULGREW: 
 
I am sorry to announce that I have notified Governor Cuomo and 

other state officials that -- despite long nights of negotiation and a 
willingness on the part of teachers to meet the DOE halfway – the 
intransigence of the Bloomberg administration on key issues has made it 
impossible to reach agreement on a new teacher evaluation system. 

It is particularly painful to make this announcement because last night 
our negotiators had reached agreement – but Mayor Bloomberg blew the 
deal up in the early hours today, and despite the involvement of state 
officials we could not put it back together. 

Thousands of parents have gotten a lesson this week, as the Mayor’s 
“my way or the highway” approach has left thousands of schoolchildren 
stranded at curbs across the city by the school bus strike.  That same 
stubborn attitude on the Mayor’s part now means that our schools will suffer 
a loss of millions of dollars in state aid. 
 


